
Piece Corps Quilters Guild 

  

 
      
August meeting: Aug 5, Pony Express Museum, 914 Penn St, St. Joseph MO 
Program: Big Block/Small Block by Barb Eikemier 
August Greeters – Lynet Purnell, Janie Kemp 
July Hostesses – Karen Vulgamott, Laveta Bunse, Marge Bodenhausen, Terry Peppers 

 
August Birthdays 

8/1 Nancy Root  8/4 Kathy Butrick 8/7 Mary Adams 8/18 Liz Gubernatis 
8/18 Jennifer Wineinger 8/20 Judy Smith 8/21 Barb Wilkerson 8/23 Patty McGuire 
8/27 Sharon Gray 8/30 Kathy Stockett 
 
 
Following a potluck dinner, the July 2019 meeting was called to order at 6:45 PM at Central Christian Church by 
President Barb Wilkerson.  There were 48 members and 3 guests present. Guests were Pat Meyer, Mary 
Burgess, and Brooklyn Bongers. Pat and Mary both joined.  Greeters were Bev Lowry and Deloris Foster.  
Hostesses were Hazel Meade Karen Leake, Carla Proctor, Barb Wilkerson and Lori Mathews. 
 
June minutes were accepted with the correction that the program meeting was Civil War Quilts and 
Underground Railroad by Jean Warren.  
June treasurer report was read and approved for audit. Ending balance was $6,930.44, with Charity Balance of 
$2,441.28. 
 
Charity:  10 lap quilts were delivered to Three Rivers Hospice. They need neck pillows. 
 
Courtesy. Donna Giddens read a thank you note from Janie Kemp. 
 
Publicity. Carlene noted that an announcement about the guild meeting was in the NewsPress. 
 
Garage Sale: Murla Leahy reminded members that the dates for the garage sale are Sept 12-14, which includes 
set up through tear down. She needs volunteers to sign up for committees. Members are encouraged to make 
items for the boutique. 
 
Workshops:  Kelly Lacina reviewed workshop dates. The “Crazy Quilt” workshop is full and Terry has started a 
waiting list. Sign up for the Hand Applique workshop is open. 
 
Retreat. Karen Leake reminded members that the retreat is July 12-14 at Stoney Creek. Room opens at 9:00 
a.m. on Friday. 
 
Announcements: 
Members were reminded that blocks for the Bicentennial Quilt Challenge can be submitted until Sept. 2. 
 
The business meeting was adjourned, followed by a “getting to know you” activity. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Mary Gaston 
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